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Dear Parents

Attendance. Congratulations to Miss Dooley’s Y2 class who have the best year to date attendance at 98.92%. Well done also to Year 4L with attendance YTD at 98.92.  Whole school attendance has dropped slightly to 96.62% so we need to try and get this back up to above the school target of 97%. 
School and Parish Sunday Mass. 

Thank you for all those parents who have returned their Mass slip saying their child/ren will be at Mass this Sunday. We have had over 80 responses which is excellent- Father Glover will be reserving benches at the front of church- if your child is in the Early years and you would like to sit with them that will be fine. 
Fire Awareness Training.
There will be no afterschool club on Wednesday 21st November, this is so all staff can attend fire awareness training. It is essential your child is picked up on time as there will be no staff to supervise them after 3.30pm. 
Parent Conduct

I have received several complaints recently from parents about other parent’s aggressive behaviour. We have high expectations of our children’s behaviour and this should be extended to how parent’s behaviour is also modelled.  If this aggression takes place outside school grounds, we have no alternative than to advise parents who are complaining to report the incident to the police on 101.  Some of these incidents relate to motoring issues- parking and speeding outside school. Please remember that irresponsible driving could result in a child being seriously injured. Moss Bank is a narrow road with poor visibility between cars, please drive slowly.
New School Carpark.
Work on the new carpark will hopefully begin on Monday 3rd December. It should take approximately 9 weeks to complete and during this time you may not be able to park in the turnaround space at the end of Moss Bank. Please also be aware that heavy vehicles will be accessing the site and care should be taken when crossing the road at this point. 
EYFS Rocket Workshop.

Thank you to parents who attended Monday’s rocket making workshop, I hope you enjoyed it as much as the children and staff. 

Trip to the Opera- G&T Writers.
We are so very proud of our KS2 children who visited the Lowry Theatre on Wednesday night to see the opera Tosca. Their behaviour was impeccable and staff received so many compliments from members of the public about their behaviour and the fact that they had we had taken primary children to the opera. I spoke to the children on Thursday morning and it was wonderful to receive such excellent reviews. Thank you children, and staff we are very proud of you. 
Football Team 
Congratulations to St Anne’s football team who played so well in their games on Monday and Thursday. Again we had excellent behaviour and the icing on the cake was winning both games - well done and thank you Miss Walker and Mr Foster for supporting them.

Author Visit
On Monday and Tuesday this week the author of Thornhill, Pam Smy, visited the school and worked with Year 5 & 6 children on the process of writing and publishing a novel - including the importance of making mistakes. She also held a writing and illustration workshop on gothic literature with Year 5 & 6 G&T writers. Please read the school’s twitter feed to find out what she thought about our pupils and school- @Stannecrumpsall

Twitter

We are constantly tweeting some of the wonderful experiences and learning that take place at St Anne’s on our twitter site. Please take some time to have a look and like the tweets, it is lovely for the children to see parents and people taking an interest.  

Uniform

Please ensure that your child wears their full school uniform including ties. School policy, as agreed by governors, is that earrings MUST not be worn to school. Injuries caused when earrings get caught or pulled can be very painful. Uniform checks will be undertaken next week – if you have experiencing any difficulty purchasing uniform or shoes please speak to your child’s teacher or a member of the school office team and we will do our best to help. 

Packed Lunches
Polite reminder-children’s packed lunches must not contain hot drinks or foods. 

Diary Dates.
Monday 19th November – Height and weight checks R-Yr6 (school nurse team).

Monday 19th November -EYFS/KS1 Building the Kingdom parent and child prayer service and an opportunity to view the work completed by your child’s class- from 9.00am.

Tuesday 20th November- KS2 Building the Kingdom parent and child prayer service and an opportunity to view the work completed by your child’s class- from 9.00am

Thursday 22nd November – Non uniform day in exchange for donations towards the Christmas Fair - Grocery/chocolate
Friday 23rd November – EY/KS1 Vocabulary Parade Day – details to follow.  

Tuesday 27th November – Year 6 class Mass in school 2.45pm.

Thursday 29th November – KS2 sports at the Manchester Athletics Stadium, all day. This event is fully funded by school but your child will not be allowed to attend unless they have returned their permission slip (these will be sent out early next ½ term). Please make sure you slips are returned – we still have some missing. This day is part of your child’s sports curriculum and all children should attend. 
Christmas Events
KS2 Music concert – Thursday 13th Dec   10.00am in Church.
Parish Afternoon Tea – Thursday 13th Dec 2pm.
Key Stage 1 Nativity – Friday 14th Dec pm 2pm.
School Mass – Tuesday 18th December 9.10am.
Pantomimes – Wednesday 19th December EY and KS1 morning, KS2 afternoon. Children will be having boxed packed lunch that day to free the hall up for the pantomimes. 

Christmas Dinner - Thursday 20th December.
Christmas Parties – Friday 21st December – morning.

School closes for Christmas Holidays at 1pm Friday 21st December
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Working, Learning, Caring and playing together in God’s love.





St Anne’s RC Primary School


Moss Bank, Crumpsall, Manchester, M8 5AB


Tel: 0161 740 5995


Fax: 0161 795 0236


Headteacher : Mrs K Orrell (BEd Hons, NPQH)                                        


School Web site  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk" �www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk�


Twitter-@Stannecrumpsall
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	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.
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